
LETTERS TO THE SUPERIORS OF MALINES 1853-1865 
Superiors at Malines:  

Mme Eulalie Vandemaele 1838; Mme Hélène Dubus 1849; Mme Raphaëlle Becq 1855 
(14 Letters dated 1853-1865) 

 
 
 
L.S.J.M.J.        1-1 
 Madame Superior 

The novices may write to the mistress of novices and the mistress may write to her 
novices, freely, and no superior has the right to see the letters. Please tell your novices this. 

When one of your novices writes to her mistress, put on the envelope: this letter is from 
the novice N, her name. 

You will be receiving souvenir cards of our late prioress Lady Marie-Charlotte. Please 
send them according to the address indicated, to Coloma or Brussels. You will distribute the 
others addressed to you, as indicated by the address. 

We are thinking of placing a small monument, a cross on the tomb of Mme. 
Marie-Charlotte.  

 I will probably come to see you soon.  I give you my blessing and assure you of my 
devotion. 

Your Father in Jesus Christ 
C. G. Van Crombrugghe 

Ghent, 4th of the month of St. Joseph 1853 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


